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Op-Ed: Making Small
Business a Bigger Part of the
Workforce Equation

The nation’s workforce training and job placement programs
have long focused on large businesses. But with small
businesses driving economic growth and job creation in cities

nationwide, it's time for smaller employers to become a larger
part of the workforce equation.

by Jonathan Bowles and Jeanique Riche-Druses

Small companies have created two-thirds of the nation’s net new jobs over the past 20 years. This entrepreneurial boom is

generating economic opportunity in cities across the nation and strengthening communities through more inclusive growth.
But despite these evident successes, many small businesses struggle to find and retain the employees they need in order to
grow. At the same time, workforce development providers still make the bulk of their job placements with large companies,
despite the opportunity presented by a nation of entrepreneurs. Making the connection between workforce programs and
small business will require an effort at all levels of government, with rewards that will ripple throughout the economy.

In this Next City op-ed, Center for an Urban Future Executive Director Jonathan Bowles and Vice President of Global
Philanthropy at JPMorgan Chase & Co. Jeanique Riche-Druses argue that it's time for smaller employers to become a larger
part of the workforce equation.

Read the op-ed here.

This op-ed is a continuation of the Center for an Urban Future's extensive research on workforce development and the issues
facing small business including the studies, Making the Connection: Aligning Small Businesses and the Wor kforce Devel opment
Systemand Scale Up New York: Creating Middle Class Jobs by Growing New York City's Small Businesses
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This op-ed was made possible by JPMorgan Chase & Co. through its Small Business Forward Initiative.

General operating support for the Center for an Urban Future is provided by The Clark Foundation and the Bernard F. and
Alva B. Gimbel Foundation


https://nextcity.org/daily/entry/job-training-programs-shouldnt-overlook-small-businesses
https://nycfuture.org/research/making-the-connection
https://nycfuture.org/research/making-the-connection
https://nycfuture.org/research/scale-up-new-york
https://unsplash.com/photos/QLqNalPe0RA

.We are also grateful for support from Fisher Brothers for the Center for an Urban Future’sMiddle Class Jobs Project.

Center for an Urban Future (CUF) is an independent, nonprofit think tank that generates innovative policies to create jobs,
reduce inequality and help lower income New Yorkers climb into the middle class. For 20 years, CUF has published
accessible, data-driven reports on ways to grow and diversify the economy and expand opportunity that are anchored in
rigorous research, not preconceived notions about outcome. Our work has been a powerful catalyst for policy change in New
York City and serves as an invaluable resource for government officials, community groups, nonprofit practitioners and
business leaders as they advocate for and implement policies to address some of New York’s biggest challenges and
opportunities.
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